LCA Board Meeting Notes   Jan. 11th 2000

Held at: Atlantis
Attending: Steve (Vortex), Toby (Atlantis), Martin (Butthook), Paul (Jubilee)

I.  The Atlantis house inspection was waived in the interest of time.

Atlantis has just had all its fire extinguishers serviced, and they tell us "everything's okay."

II.  Check-ins

Butthook:  Things are "chaotic."  People have been in and out of the country; no one's really around.  Kim worked on the 2nd floor bathroom and it looks amazing!  They are looking for two new housemates, and have put up flyers.

Vortex:  Same holiday craziness, etc.  The maintenance items highlighted at last meetings' inspection have all been taken care of (re: replacing electrical switch plates).  Residents have been better at house cleaning with a new 2-hour a week cleaning schedule.  They are rearranging the living room and buying new furniture.

Atlantis:  People are back from the holidays, being out of town, out of the country, etc.  There are 5 people now, as Jimba and Eduardo have moved out.  They, incidently, took a lot of their rugs and furniture from the front room, so it's a little empty.  Also, the cable TV is finally gone!  The house currently needs another (male) housemate. 

Jubilee:  Things were quiet with the holidays and travel, etc.  They recently held a major attic/basement cleaning day and threw out most of previous' residents unclaimed junk in the attic.  The attic and basement is now much clearer.  They just purchased a washing machine (no dryer).  One housemate has moved out, but they have someone moving in in a week.

III.  Bookkeeping Stuff/Quarterly reports

Jimba is no longer part of the LCA.  He was the long-time "temporary replacement" of the "temporary replacement" of the bookkeeper ages ago. The LCA definitely needs someone who keeps track of money, but also keeps us organized.  In the past, the LCA has never felt ready as an organization to have an "Executive Director" or something, which could be a topic for future discussion.

The proposal was made to get another "temporary replacement" to do the bookkeeping and distribute minutes and call people about meetings.  As Jimba gave all the records to Steve (Vortex), he agrees to do the bookkeeping temporarily.  (The job is reimbursed $15/hr. and doesn't take much time except now around tax time).  Steve will probably work with Sunshine on the taxes: regular taxes are due at the end of February.

Steve notes that the LCA still needs:

 (1) 2 new separate "signers of checks" on the account, who are NOT the bookkeeper, which is standard practice of most organizations.

 (2) a person to be the LCA "Board contact person" for receiving mail, outside communication, and other wise supporting the bookkeeper.

Currently, only Pam is left as an authorized check signer within the LCA. So we need two other Board members to agree to be check signers, and we need to remove all the old names.

IV.  Next meeting:

Thurs., Feb 10th, 8:00 pm @  Butthook 4819 Springfield Ave.

